People afflicted with motor disability from Fertisa will have improved mobility
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On this occasion free-of-charge wheelchairs reached the Fertisa sector south of the city where
six persons will improve their quality of life thanks to the “Free Wheelchair Delivery Program”
from La Junta de Beneficencia de Guayaquil in conjunction with the Jesus Christ Church of

Latter Day Saints.
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One of the beneficiaries was Maria Elena Cedefio, 42 years-old and suffering from cerebral
paralysis and high blood pressure. Her mother Hilda Delgado pointed out it was the first time
Mary would use a wheelchair. “Thank God | will rest a little because my spinal column has been
affected”, she commented.

Before delivery, beneficiaries were evaluated by specialists from the Luis Vernaza Hospital to
guarantee a wheelchair reception according to their needs. “The inspection performed goes
beyond wheelchair delivery, it refers to the beneficiary's integral situation. Its place as part as
part of rehabilitation is accomplished that is, reinsertion into society, has limitations”, as
expressed by Dr. Laura Flor.

Rockie Encalada, Communal Home for Disabled Persons President from the Fertisa sector,
thanked both Institutions which made the donation possible. “We felt very happy because now
these families will be able to enjoy themselves, go out for a walk and attend medical
appointments with greater ease”, he concluded002E

Eng. Eduardo Romero, Deputy Inspector for institutional Cooperation with entities similar to la
Junta de Beneficencia, delivered the wheelchairs to the six beneficiaries with whom he shared
joyful moments in the company of their families. “These are very special moments when one
receives all the enthusiasm and emotion. Furthermore it is very gratifying to remember all the
benefits received by disabled persons on receiving this tool for mobilization”, he pointed out.




